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The Deuce is Loose! 
   Come join your neighbors every Tuesday at the Belfast Rec Centre 
for our local fundraiser and progressive lottery. Ticket sales and 
kitchen/bar opens at 6:00 pm, trivia with prizes starts at 7:30 pm. 
Advance tickets available at Cooper’s. 
 
Coffee Time at the Belfast Rink  -  Tuesdays 9-11am 
   Enjoy meeting casually with folks in our commu nity. No meeting, 
nothing organized, no pressure!!! FREE Coffee and Tea with possibly 
a treat! Play a game of pool, cards, dominoes, etc. 

..... ALL WELCOME  ….. 
 
Wood Islands Welcome Centre  
   The Wood Islands Welcome Centre is owned and operated by the 
community via the Wood Islands and Area Development 
Corporation (WIADC) - a community “Not-for-Profit” organization. 
Address: 13056 Shore Road, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1B0. During this 
off-season, our administrator Audrey can be contacted at (902) 940-
4784. Email: wiadc@woodislands.ca. Web: www.woodislands.ca. 
Facebook: Wood Islands & Area Development Corporation; 70 Mile 
Coastal Yard Sale; and Wood Islands Lighthouse and Museum pages. 
   Know that this truly is your community space. You are welcome in 
it. Welcome your friends to it. Welcome those who come to our 
island via our ferry gateway.   Welcome! 
   Wood Islands Lighthouse and Museum Thanks to Mallard 
Painting, our Lighthouse dons a beautiful new stunning white coat 
to show off to all who travel near-by!  Thank you to all who 
contributed by donations through our Lighthouse Pickle Jar 
campaign; tours; purchases in the gift shops; and support for our 
events! We thank all our staff and visitors who made 2017 a 
wonderful year for local history and tourist experiences. 
   Wood Islands Community Room Rentals (Above the Visitor 
Information Centre) Visit www.woodislands.ca for rates. Neutrally 
decorated, clean, and versatile. Seats 80. Great kitchen facilities. 
New projector and screen. Elevator lift to second floor. Book your 
winter and next summer dates early so as not to be disappointed. 
   The Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation is a 
supporter of the Big Belfast community plan and is now 
enthusiastically exploring its potential roles within the community 
plan. 
 
A Huge Thank you to My Belfast Community 
   On behalf of Theresa, Mason & Myself, (Billy MacPherson) I would 
like to thank everyone in the community who donated money, gave 
support,prayers, and helped our family during my two recent bouts 
of cancer. I am pleased to say that I am in remission right now and 
treasure each day. The support we received was tremendous and 
over whelming! Words cannot express how appreciative we are for 
your kindness. I feel truly blessed to come from such a great 
community. May God bless you all. 
 

Billy, Theresa & Mason MacPherson 
 

 
 

Belfast Consolidated School Report 
   BINGO!!!   Thanks to all for coming to support our school’s bingo.  
We had approximately 150 people attend, and we raised over $1200 
for the schools planned “Spring Fling”. We loved filling the 
gymnasium for this event! We want to thank the numerous 
businesses who donated to the event. 
   The Public Schools Branch has an award named the “Inspire 
Award”.  The Inspire Award recognizes the work of our educational 
community.  Anyone can nominate an employee, student, 
volunteer, parent, or community member.  All they need to have 
done was to inspire others in the area of education.  The link to 
nominate is: https://edu.princeedwardisland.ca/psb/ and the link is 
listed on the right-hand side of the page as: Inspire Award 
Nomination Form. If you have any questions on how to nominate, 
you can contact the school for further information. 
   We have started badminton season and have a number of girls and 
boys playing from grade 5 to 9.  Tournaments will be held in April 
for the students. 
   March Break is from Monday, March 26th until Tuesday, April 3rd.  
Students and staff return to classes on Wednesday, April 4th. 
   Any parents who have kindergarten aged students for next year, 
and have not registered at the school to date, should do so as soon 
as possible to help with our staffing numbers for the 2018-2019 
school year.   The date to be eligible is: 5 years old before Dec. 31st 
2018   (children born in 2013). 
You can follow us on Twitter @BelfastBulldog, or at 
https://belfastconsolidated.wordpress.com/ 
 

Mr. John Munro Principal Belfast Consolidated School 
 
The Belfast Players 
   The Belfast Players will be presenting the three-act comedy, 
Duncan’s Wake”, written by David Halliday. 
   Show times are Saturday April 28th, 2018 for a Matinee 
performance at 2:00pm and an evening performance at 7:30pm at 
the Belfast Rec. Centre. 
   Tickets will be available at Cooper’s Red & White and at the door.     
Adults: $12.00     Children: $5.00 
   For more information please Call Reta Ross at 659-2711. Proceeds 
are for the Belfast Rec. Centre. Come and enjoy a good laugh! 
 
Used Book Sale 
   Belfast Consolidated Home & School welcomes the community to 
our Used Book Sale, Saturday, April 21st 9am to 2pm In the gym. 
   We are looking for book donations! Please drop any books (all 
types of books accepted) to the school by April 20th.  We can 
arrange a pick-up of your books if you cannot drop them to the 
school.  Please contact Marcella Ryan (902-659-2677) to arrange 
pick-up. All funds raised will benefit all students at Belfast 
Consolidated School!  We truly appreciate the support of our Belfast 
community! Thank you! 

Marcella Ryan    902-659-2677 
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Spring Luncheon Fundraiser 
   Mount Buchanan-Point Prim Women’s Institute 
Saturday, April 14th, 2018  11am-1pm  -  Belfast Rec Centre 
Tickets:  $10 each (limited number of tickets to be sold) 
Please call:  
     Rose MacKinnon - 902-659-2744 
     Rebecca Gerritsen - 902-659-2647 
or any WI member before April 10 to reserve your seat. 
All proceeds to Community Projects.  

Thank you for your support! 
 
Tour Guides wanted for the Point Prim Lighthouse 
   Students, are you looking for a great summer job? The Point Prim 
Lighthouse is looking for enthusiastic and outgoing students to work 
for us this summer! 
   Eligibility: must be returning to school (high school or post-
secondary) in the fall. 
   For details on position and how to apply, please go to 
www.pointprimlighthouse.com and click on the Employment tab. 
 
 

BURNING PERMITS ARE FREE 
 

(FRIENDLY REMINDER FROM YOUR FIRE DEPT) 
  

PLEASE READ THE PERMIT CAREFULLY, FRONT AND BACK 
  
UNDER SECTION  30.(3)  A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER SUBSECTION (1) 
SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL THE APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED 
THE FIRE DEPARTMENT RESPONSIBLE…AND GIVEN DETAILS OF 
THE FIRE 
FIRE CHIEF:        WADE MACKENZIE           659-2172 
DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON     940-0174 
PRESIDENT:       RIKKI SCHOCK                   659-2884 
. 
THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT, states from March 15th to December 1st 
of any year….”there shall be NO OPEN FIRES (GRASS, BUSH ETC) 
WITHOUT A PERMIT”. 
Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are required 
to have burning permits which are available from the Dept of Energy 
& Forestry District Office, West Royalty on Beach Grove Road (368-
4800).   It is VERY IMPERATIVE that the landowner check the fire 
index via inter-net, local radio stations, TV and the newspaper also 
report the fire index each day through the summer month.  If in 
doubt, contact the Forestry Dept 
  

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CHANGES LISTED BELOW 
  
FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNING PERMIT WILL RESULT IN AN 
INVOICE FOR SERICES OF $200.00 OR MORE 
  

HAVE A SAFE SUMMER! 
 
Cooper’s Red & White 
   New fall store hours: Monday – Saturday 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Please note the change in closing time!    Closed Sundays 
 
 

Belfast Co-Ed Softball League 
   Always Room for New Teams! Our Softball league has been 
running for 5 seasons now. It’s a great family-friendly evening held 
on the ball fields at the Belfast Rec Center. We have 10 teams in the 
league and each team plays 1 game per week and it rotates between 
Sunday and Tuesday evening. The season starts in late May and runs 
until early September – we always end if off with a 2 day 
tournament to crown a league champ. 
   At the start of every season, are always open to new teams 
joining.. now is the time to start planning and doing your recruiting 
– so you are ready to go in the spring, maybe the Pt. Prim Pirates 
could make a comeback? Most teams operate with between 13-15 
players to be sure there are always enough to play. 
   If you are interested in putting a new team in or joining a team, 
email mandamac25@hotmail.com or jeffreycbeck@hotmail.com. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Computer and Electronics Services 
Having difficulty with that misbehaving electronic device? Not sure 
which button to press? Need to setup that new Big Screen TV? I can 
help! PC’s and Apple products as well. In-home assistance for these 
and other electronics needs are just a phone call away! For help with 
e-mail, internet, virus removal, computer tune-ups, digital cameras, 
video recorders, custom website design and more please call: 

Henry Kliner     902-659-2447     902-978-2447 
henry@henrykliner.com      www.henrykliner.com 

 
Point Prim Lighthouse 
2147 Point Prim Road, Belfast, PE C0A 1A0 
pointprimlighthouse@gmail.com 
www.pointprimlighthouse.com 
Facebook: Point Prim Lighthouse / 902-659-2768 
 
Nicholson Industrial Products (659-2457 or 620-9335) 
* Steel prices recovered slightly. Call us regarding purchasing 
derelict vehicles, scrap metal and old machinery. Buying old 
batteries for 20¢/lb. Free drop off for white goods, etc., etc. 
 

 

 

CAMM 
Siding & Home Improvements 

For all Your Building & Renovation Needs 
Over 20 Years in Business Red Seal Carpenters 
Allsco Windows  Atlantic Home Warranty Program 
Free Estimates 
Call Clifford at 902-626-8397 or 902-659-218 
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J.E.M Electric carries a complete line of Generac automatic start 
standby generator units, portable and pressure washer Generac 
units also available. Generlink (meter base hookups). Complete 
electrical service. 
Call Erwin at cell 902-626-9849 or phone 902-659-2872 Email: 
jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 
 

 
 

 Red Clay Construction Inc. 
➢ Chimneys & fireplaces 

➢ Stainless steel chimney liners 

➢ Stove installs 

➢ Wood-fired ovens 

 WETT Certified   902-962-3363 
 www.redclay.ca Since 1981 john@redclay.ca 
 

 
\ 
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East isle property services 
Firewood: Sales and delivery of all types of firewood. 

Landscaping: Spring and fall clean up, decorative concrete, 

pavers, tree removal, forest thinning, hard & soft landscape, 

fence post install, lawn care trimming, pruning & cutting. 

Carpentry: Decks, fences, floors, ceramics, windows and 

doors, Cottage upkeep. Handyman services. 

Call Jason Macdonald  902-659-2112 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Phone: (902) 838-4030 ext. 221 Toll free: 1-855-297-989 

 

 

 
 

Newsletter Information & Guidelines: 
   For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use 
ONLY belfastnewsletter@outlook.com.  
Community service announcements are included at no charge and 
should generally be limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 
lines / 300 words). Larger community notices may be included if 
space permits. 
   * The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast 
Lions Club. Content or opinions expressed in the newsletter are not 
necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, the Editor, Advertisers or 
associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for content, 
length, size and/or to choose not to accept any and/or all 
submission(s) without prejudice. 
 
DEADLINE: 
Deadline for the next newsletter is April 20th, 2018 at 6 pm. 
Email: belfastnewsletter@outlook.com. 

Terry Huestis Painting and Renovations 
 

Call Terry at 902-394-1870 or 902-651-2146 
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